
 

LAST DAY OF SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS, 

FRIDAY, JUNE 16 

The last day of the school year will be Friday, 

June 16.  Children will be dismissed early that 

day, after lunch:  at 11:00 for grades 5-8, and 

at 12:00 for grades K-4. All buses will be run-

ning their normal routes at this earlier time.  

Lunch will be served before the children leave 

on this day.   The last day for 8th graders is 

Wednesday, June 14.  On Thursday, June 15 

they will be at the Barre Auditorium from 9:00-

11:00 rehearsing for their Step-Up Ceremony 

8TH GRADE STEP UP DATE  

This yearôs 8th grade step up day will be held at the 

Barre Auditorium on Thursday, June 15, at 5:30 

p.m. This is a significant rite of passage for our 8th 

graders.  We extend a special invitation to 8th grade 

parents, relatives, and friends to be present at this 

celebration. 
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.CO-PRINCIPAL SEARCH  

As you probably know, our middle school co-principal, Mrs. Jackie Tolman, has been offered and 

has accepted the position of curriculum director for the Barre Supervisory Union.  She will be over-

seeing curriculum development, instruction, and assessment for students at Spaulding High School, 

Barre Town School, and here at BCEMS.  While we all will greatly miss having Mrs. Tolman here 

every day, we are also looking forward to her leadership in this new and important position and we 

wish her the very best!  A search committee has been established and will soon be in the process of 

screening resumes and interviewing candidates to fill the position of middle school co-principal here.  

We hope to have a recommended candidate to present to the school board in early June. 

 

MEMORIAL DAY SERVICES TO BE HELD  

On May 26, our school will hold our annual 

Memorial Day Program at 9:15 a.m. on the 

South field.  Rain DateðJune 1st In addition 

to student readings and singing, the 

Spaulding High School Junior ROTC group 

will perform a flag demonstration.   

Walk to School Day 



CLASS PLACEMENT  

During the month of May we began the process of placing your 
children in classrooms for next year.  We recognize that this is a 
very important, sensitive task.  Our goal is to create classrooms 
that have a good balance of students with a rich range of 
strengths and challenges.  Next yearôs teachers for children in 
grades K-4 will be stated on the report card your son/daughter will 
receive on June 16, the last day of school for this academic year.  
T.A. assignments for students in grades 5-7 will also be noted in 
the report cards that come home on June 16. 

8TH GRADE             

CELEBRATION 

CEREMONY   
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FIDGET SPINNERSé.THANK YOU FOR PLEASE KEEP-

ING THEM AT HOME 

Fidget spinners, a toy that has recently become incredibly 
popular, has unfortunately proven to be a tremendous distrac-
tion here at school.  Students get very upset when they lose 
them.  Rather than helping the children pay better attention, 
we are finding that they are distracting them from their instruc-
tion and their work.  For these reasons, thank you for making 
sure your children keep their Fidget Spinners at home. We ap-

preciate your understanding and support with this request. 

REMINDER RE: APPROPRIATE CLOTHING  

With the arrival of the warmer weather, thank you for remind-
ing your children to wear clothing that meets our dress code, 
as outlined in the Parent/Student Handbook.  Specifically, 
children are not supposed to wear tank tops/spaghetti straps 
and revealing necklines. Shirts/blouses must be long enough 
to cover the tops of pants/skirts and skirts and shorts must be 
long enough for respectful sitting and bending.  Shoes which 
present a safety hazard are not allowed and these include:  
wheeled shoes and extremely high heels or soles.  Because 
beach style flip flops present a hazard on the stairs and out-
side at recess, please have your child wear sneakers in-

stead. 
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SCIENCE NECAP EXAM IN MAY  

Earlier this month, all students in grade 4 and 8 were given the New England Com-
mon Assessment Program (NECAP) test in science.  This test is administered in four 
states:  Vermont, Rhode Island, Maine, and New Hampshire.  It measures the degree 
to which children in grades 4 and 8 are able to meet the grade level expectations in 
science.  

SBAC TESTING CONTINUES  

Children in grades 4-8 continue to be participating in the SBAC (Smarter Balanced As-
sessment Consortium) testing.  These tests, 4 session of reading and writing, and 3 
sessions of mathematics, measure the degree to which the children are performing at 
the proficiency level.  The tests are taken electronically, entirely on computers.   The 
testing will be completed at the end of this month. 

 

DENTAL VAN HAS MADE TWO VISITS  

How fortunate we were to have the Plainfield Health Center based ñDental Vanò spend 
two full days at our school, on Monday, May 15 and Friday, May 19.  On May 15 the 
dental hygienists were able to clean the teeth and conduct dental screenings on 17 
children.  On May 19 a dentist came to attend to restorative dental work such as fill-
ings.  We hope to collaborate with the Dental Van again next year. 

 

2017 SUMMER SCHOOL PROGRAM BEING PLANNED  

Once again, BCEMS will host a summer school program to support identified students 
who are struggling with math and/or reading.  Summer school will run from Wednes-
day, July 5 through Friday, July 28. Letters will be coming home informing you if your 
child is being recommended for summer school by his/her teacher.   

 

No Strings Marionettes presented to Pre -K-4: ñBully! For the Three Pigsò 



 

BIKE PATH  

With the arrival of spring, some of our middle school students with walking permission are choosing 

to walk home.  Most often their route begins with the bike path.    All middle school students who 

choose to walk home should be able to do so safely.  If your 5th-8th grade child is going to walk to 

and from school, please talk with him/her about the safest route to take.  Thank you for your support 

with this important concern. 

 

SUMMER READING!!  

For the second year, we are trying to encourage all of our students to do lots of reading this summer 

by a Reading ñBingoò program in the elementary grades and through ñBook Groupsò at the middle 

school level.  We are collaborating with the Aldrich Libraryôs childrenôs librarian, Mr. Ian Gauthier, 

who will be coming to the school to kick off our summer reading initiative by sharing a read a loud 

with the children and playing on his bagpipes!  Additionally, two high school girls who race on Thun-

der Road, will be coming here to encourage our elementary children to read this summer.  Thanks 

for your help supporting your child with summer reading!! 
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